
 
 

CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS 
455 N. Rexford Drive 

Beverly Hills, CA 90210 
Municipal Gallery 

 
Beverly Hills City Council/ Technology Committee  

 
MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

 
Thursday, May 16, 2019 

4:00 PM 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
Date / Time:   May 16, 2019 / 4:00 PM  
 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Councilmember Gold; Assistant City Manager Nancy Hunt-Coffey; Chief 

Information Officer David Schirmer; Assistant Chief Information Officer 
Mark Hobson; City Engineer Daren Grilley; IT Systems Architect Murugan 
Krishnan; Project Manager Tristan Malabanan; Uptown Services 
Consultant Neil Shaw; Psomas Consultant Brent Barnett; Psomas 
Consultant Allan Sheth; Jim Krasne; Sharam Melamed; Allan Alexander; 
AJ Willmer; Noah Furie; Kory Klem; Mark Elliot; Robin Rowe; Paul Selwyn; 
Derrik Ontiveros; Steve Mayer; Jonathan Swerdlow; Nancy Heim; Sharon 
Persovski; Garson Silver; Management Analyst Anne Salvatore 

  
1) PUBLIC COMMENT 

Members of the public will be given the opportunity to directly address the Committee on any item listed 
on the agenda. 

• Resident, David Gingold, expressed his concerns in regards to constructing roundabout 
circles in the City.    

 
2) INTELLIGENCE/ FUSION CENTER 

• Chief Spagnoli and Assistant Chief Coopwood presented an overview of the proposed 
Police Intelligence / Fusion Center.   

o The center would provide real-time data and monitoring of existing technology 
infrastructure.   

• The committee provided feedback on privacy concerns other cities have faced.  Staff 
responded with an understanding of privacy issues and upcoming legislation that may 
have an impact on surveillance technology.  

• Police Staff will bring the proposed plan to Council in July.   

 

3) FIBER TO THE PREMISE UPDATE 
• David Schirmer, Chief Information Officer provided background of FTTP project.   



Special Meeting Highlights 
 

o Contracts were approved at the April 14th Council meeting.   
o Council imposed a timeline for the pilot project (Alpha Phase) and directed staff 

to test the concept and deliver the findings by the end of summer 2019.   
o Twelve friendly customers are anticipated to be online by the end of summer 

2019. 
• Alan Sheff, project manager from Psomas, provided an update on construction work.   
• Council member Gold requested weekly updates on the progress of the project.   

 
ADJOURNMENT 
Date / Time:   May 16, 2019 / 5:00 PM 
 


